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An inclusive and individualized response for victims of crime with disabilities: The 
adult advocacy centers’ model
Leigha Shoup
Child Advocacy Center of West Central Ohio, USA

National statistics show that individuals with disabilities are more likely to experience abuse than people 
without disabilities (Harrell, 2017). 1. The Disability and Abuse Project (2013) reported that more than 70 

percent of people with disabilities who were surveyed reported that they had been victims of abuse. More than 
63 percent of family members said their loved one with a disability had been a victim of abuse. 

Focusing exclusively on individuals with developmental disabilities, 62.5 percent reported that they had 
experienced abuse (Coleman, 2013).  2. They are 2.5 to 10 times more likely to experience abuse and neglect 
than their nondisabled peers (Kendall-Tackett, 2002). 3. In spite of the high rates of abuse and trauma faced by 
individuals with disabilities and the likelihood that the actual numbers of abuse cases are much higher (possibly 
underreported due to increased isolation, fear of not being believed, fear of retribution, communication styles, 
etc.), there is still a shortage of research and training regarding how to provide support for crime victims with 
disabilities (McGilvery, 2018). 4. The national statistics demonstrate a significant prevalence of abuse against 
people with disabilities and the clear need for a unique response. 

This presentation introduces audience members to the Adult Advocacy Centers (AACs), a new model of 
services created to support adults with disabilities who have been abused. Ohio is the first state in the nation 
to develop centers that will be equipped to provide holistic, accessible, and trauma-informed services for adult 
crime victims with disabilities in a universal and multisensory environment. Ohio is also unique due to its 
robust system that was established over sixty years ago to provide services for individuals with developmental 
disabilities. Ohio’s 88 counties each have their own county board of developmental disabilities and those 
88 county boards are mandated through the state of Ohio’s Department of Developmental Disabilities. The 
AACs conducted a needs assessment in 2019 through the county boards to determine what services were 
available to crime victims with disabilities. The assessment results validated what had long been suspected—
Ohio currently lacks adequate support services, prosecutions, and appropriately-trained forensic interviewers 
for adult victims of crime with disabilities. With local and statewide support, Ohio is committed to working 
toward equality in the field of victim services. The AACs will be the embodiment of this commitment. 10 
Adult Advocacy Centers (AAC) and a mobile unit will be located throughout Ohio and will collaborate with 
community, regional, and state agencies to coordinate a response that promotes the safety and well-being of 
all individuals. To provide these services, the AACs will facilitate multi-disciplinary teams (MDTs) within 
local communities. The AACs’ Multidisciplinary teams (MDTs) include the following: local county boards of 
developmental disabilities, mental health agencies, AAC staff counselors, victim service agencies/advocates, 
law enforcement agencies, prosecutors, medical staff, adult protective services, and other agencies, as needed.


